

**MINUTES of CLOK COMMITTEE – Monday 11th May, 2015
held in the Friends' Meeting House, Norton.**

PRESENT – Peter Archer (Chair) Duncan Archer, Ann Cranke, Joe Trigg, Wendy and Paul Taylor, Joan Selby.

1. **APOLOGIES** – David Aspin, Paul Thornton, Chris Wright, Alastair Mackenzie

2. **MINUTES OF THE APRIL MEETING** were approved.

3 + 4 **MATTERS ARISING** from the April and May minutes.

Duncan has now produced a revised 2016 list of events following NEOA meeting.

JK 2020 – It was agreed at the NEOA meeting that we should start thinking about it. All NE clubs to make a list of areas that could hold a level A event. **Duncan will pull a list together on behalf of CLOK.**

5.1 TRAINING – The short course at the Summer Series of events is very suitable for juniors.

3³².5 ODP LEAD – Joan, Joe & Peter have had an initial meeting. **On going**

3.3.3.3.8.2 NEOA SI Equipment – This will be discussed at a future date.

3.3.3.3.8.3 CLOK LEAGUE – Results were published in the March Tchimes.

3.3.3.3.6 GRADE B CONTROLLERS COURSE will go ahead – Rob McKenna and Julian Warren would like to be involved with this. **Paul will report back when he has made progress.**

3.7.3 MAPPING – Nearly all the mapping that Mike Hardy arranges through the ODP is paid by third parties. Duncan has checked with Mike about CLOK copyright, just to clarify.

- Mike has an understanding with Roberts that we can get an O-Cad file when needed.
- School maps made on behalf of the school and local council – schools own the copyright.
- Areas used for inter-schools competitions and mapped by Phill (e.g. Hardwick) – CLOK owns the copyright.

SPRINT TOPS – Joan has now informed winners to collect sprint tops at the Sneaton event.

5. **MAJOR EVENTS REVIEW from BO**

Major events being considered are JK, BOC Long and Relay, BOC Middle, BOC Sprint and BOC Night. Discussions around whether the Region should be bidding for one or more of these. **Peter will reply to BO's questionnaire that CLOK is not keen on the idea, but it is possible that we might hold an event.**

6. **TREASURER'S REPORT** – A letter had been received from BO thanking Clok for supporting the development of Cat Taylor and Alice Rigby who are selected to represent Great Britain and detailing the costs of athletes' contributions to attend the competitions and preparation camps. The committee will look at all requests for support in accordance with Clok policy.

Clok members are training with the following squads. Well done all.

- Cat Taylor – Performance Squad
- Alice Rigby – Talent Squad
- Aidan Rigby – Talent Squad
- Peter Bray – Development Squad.

7. **EVENTS**

7.1 Saturday 14th March - TRAINING – Live Moor Plantation – Coach – Rob Bailey
Excellent training was undertaken.

7.2 Saturday 11th April - TRAINING – Skelder – Coach Duncan Archer
Another day of excellent training.

7.3 Saturday 28th March - BANKFOOT – Level D (Saturday so no clash with HALO "B" event in Malton)
Well organised event – pity about the low numbers attending. This event ran at a loss.

7.4 SUMMER SERIES has now started – all events have locations and planners.

7.5 17th May – SNEATON (Parsley Beck) – Level C
Ready to roll.

- 7.6 28th June – PRESTON PARK + EAGLESCLIFFE – Level C YHOA League
Joan will locate the owner of the private tunnel under the railway line for permission. (*Latest : Permission has now come through for use of the private bit of track.*) Due to holidays the courses need to be complete by end of May. Ann will place starts and finishes where there is no possibility that competitors will “wipe” the results on the EMIT touch free. Clok trainees on the EMIT touch free will be Chris Mackenzie plus 2 others.
- 7.7 6th September – SOUTH GARE – Level C
Paul is now 2/3 through the mapping and reports it is looking complex.
- 7.8 4th October – BOLTBY – Day 2 October Odyssey – Level B
Trevor Bailey, who looks after the sporting interest says the date will be okay from his point of view. Joan has now officially requested permission from the Estate Office. (*Latest: Permission has now come through*)
- 7.9 13th December – COD BECK + SCARTHWOOD MOOR + WHORLTON MOOR – Level C
Need to find a new location!

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- 6.1 There was a query about the copyright of the Thrunton map. **Peter will speak to Adrian Barnes – Chair of NATO.**
- 6.2 Ann proposed that we consider buying two or three pop-up tents to replace the tunnel tent - £139 each. **CLOK committee will check out the Summer Series tent on Thursday evening.**
- 6.3 The committee agreed that the write up and pictures of CLOK stars in the Gazette was excellent – thanks to David Aspin.
- 6.4 Tees Valley “Future Champions” has contacted CLOK for background information as Aiden Rigby has been put forward for possible support. Mike Hardy is following this up.
- 6.5 The International Orienteering Federation (IOF) has granted final international approval for SPORTident Air+ touch-free punching system to be used at international events. This means that the system can now be used in IOF major events. Some CLOK boxes have already been adapted.

Next meeting – Several of the committee are away on holiday in June so it was agreed to cancel that meeting. If anything urgent crops up we can communicate by e-mail. There will be a meeting in July.

JMS – 14.5.2015.